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transportation.ohio.gov

1/9/2024
Re: CLE SR 48/132 6.62/17.76 PID 102771

Dear Neighbor:

The Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to perform bridge maintenance on the CLE-
48-0662 bridge that carries SR-48 over O'Bannon Creek and CLE-132-1776 that carries SR-134 over the
Stonelick Creek. The CLE-48-0662 bridge will be replacing expansion joints and overlaying the bridge
deck. The CLE-132-1776 bridge will be overlaying the bridge deck, replacing the low side deck edge,
painting fascia beams, and other minor maintenance tasks.

In order to perform the work, the CLE-48-0662 bridge SR-48 will be closed and detoured for 7
consecutive days between June 1 to August 15. The CLE-132-1776 bridge will require SR-132 to be
closed and detoured for 30 consecutive days between June 1 to August 15. The detour routes for
these locations are described below:

Closure Location \ Detour Route

CLE-48-0662 (bridge over O'Bannon Creek) | SR-48, IR-275, US-22, SR-48
CLE-132-1776 (bridge over Stonelick Creek) | SR-132, US-50, SR-133, SR-131, SR-132

To minimize the impacts to public service providers, ODOT is reaching out to your agency to
inform you of these impacts and to gather feedback on improving the MOT/Coordination.
Scope of work, detour maps, project mapping, and this letter are viewable at the following
ODQT FTP site: https://ftp.dot.state.oh.us/pub/Districts/D08/Public_Agency/102771

Construction for this project will begin Spring 2026 and expect to be completed by Fall 2026. We
sincerely appreciate your cooperation and feedback for this worthwhile project. Should you want to
comment on this project please do so before February 9%, 2025, using the following address:

Ohio Department of Transportation District 8 Office
Attention: Keith Smith, P.E., DEC
505 South State Route 741
Lebanon, OH 45036-9518
Telephone Number: 1-800-831-2142
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505 South State Route 741 transportation.ohio.gov
Lebanon, OH 45036 U.S.A.
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Or you can e-mail your comments to the Environmental PM, Anthony Pankala P.E.,
anthony.pankala@dot.ohio.gov. If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact Garret
Freeman, P.E. ODOT Project Manager at (513) 933-6657.

Respectfully,
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Garret Freeman, P.E.
Project Bridge Engineer
ODOT District 8
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